
Russell Choice 
Neighborhood Initiative 

As part of the Choice 
Neighborhoods Initiative, the 
Louisville Metro Housing Authority 
(LMHA) received $1,000,000 from 
the Department of Housing and 
Urban Development (HUD) to 
implement “Action Activities” in 
Russell - physical projects that 
will spur additional community 
improvement and economic 
development in the neighborhood. 

Louisville Metro Government is 
contributing an additional $375,000 
towards these Action Activities.
HUD has provided clear guidelines 
for how Action Activity funding can 
be spent: 

Each of the projects must support 
Russell’s Transformation Plan and 
be completed during 2017. 

Projects must also: 

 ▫ Occur within a focused area 
in the Russell neighborhood 
outside of the Beecher Terrace 
community footprint. 

 ▫ Be physical improvements 
(funds cannot be used for 
services or programs). 

On September 29, 2016 
The U.S. Department of 
Housing and Urban (HUD) 
announced that Louisville 
is one of five finalists for 
the Choice Neighborhoods 
Initiative Implementation 
Grant. If selected, Louisville 
Metro Housing Authority 
could receive up to $29.5 
million in grant funds. 
This funding would be 
leveraged with other public 
and private resources to 
implement a comprehensive 
revitalization of the Russell 
neighborhood, including 
the Beecher Terrace public 
housing development. HUD 
anticipates announcing four 
winners in December 2016. 

Implementation 
Grant Finalist 
Announcement  
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Free Cervical and 
Breast Cancer Screenings

Russell choice neighborhoods transformation plan

Attachment 40: Conceptual Site Plan Design

Fig 2. Conceptual Site Plan Design (on-site)
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SITE CONTEXT

1. Senior Building

2. Relocated Old Walnut St. Park

3. Renovated existing Baxter Community Center

4. Baxter Community Center Addition

5. Restored Olmsted — Designed Baxter Park 

6. Proposed Neighborhood Park

7. Community Center/Mgmt. Leasing Offices with Amenities

8. Maintenance Building

9. Church of Our Merciful Savior
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Market Street

Congress Street

10. Mixed-Use Building

11. Senior Building Pavilion and Community Gardens

12.  3 Story Apartment Building

13. Mini-Versity

14. Future Development

Note: All residential blocks incorporate either an internal tot lot 
or recreation space and a community garden

CHOICE NEIGHBORHOOD BOUNDA RY

69

ACTION

2017

Continued on next page...

Every 3 minutes a woman in America is diagnosed with breast cancer and every 11 
minutes a woman dies from the disease.  Breast cancer strikes 1 in 8 women and kills 
more than 40,000 women across America every year.  Breast cancer is the second 
leading cause of cancer in women, second only to lung cancer.
   
A new report from the American Cancer Society finds that breast cancer rates among 
African-American women in the United States are increasing. Death rates from breast 
cancer among African-American women are 42% higher than in white women.
 
The American Cancer Society recommends that women age 45 to 54 should get 
mammograms every year.  If you have a relative who has had breast cancer, you 
should start sooner. 

To schedule a mammogram call Norton Health Prevention and Wellness at (502) 899-6842 or the James Graham Brown Cancer Center 
at (502) 562-4361. Passport and other insurance plans will pay for mammograms and if you don’t have insurance, there are programs 
that may cover the cost.  Call the Kentucky Women’s Cancer Screening Program at (502) 574-5221 if you have further questions. The Pink 
Counties Initiative is providing the Louisville Metro Department of Public Health and Wellness with funds for an outreach and education 
program on breast and cervical cancer screening that will run through the end of 2016. Contact Vision Russell Neighborhood Outreach 
Workers Julia Robinson at (502) 263-8976 or Jackie Floyd at (502) 263-8282  for more information on this initiative.  

Vision Russell Neighborhood Outreach Workers 
Jackie Floyd and Julia Robinson

Russell Choice Neighborhood 
Planning Initiative 

On Monday, December 12th the Louisville Metro Housing Authority 
(LMHA) was awarded a $29,575,000 Choice Neighborhoods 
Implementation Grant from the U.S. Department of Housing and 
Urban Development.  This is the third Choice Neighborhoods 
Initiative (CNI) Grant awarded LMHA to benefit the Russell 
neighborhood, making Louisville the only city in the nation to 
receive all three grants offered under the Choice program. 

Implementation Grant funds will allow Louisville Metro 
Government (LMG) and LMHA to move forward with implementing 
specific aspects of the Vision Russell Transformation Plan, 
including: 

•	 Razing and redeveloping the Beecher Terrace site into 
sustainable, mixed-income housing

•	 Developing replacement housing for Beecher Terrace units 
in other neighborhoods of choice

•	 Increasing safety and security
•	 Re-creating strong retail and service centers within the 

neighborhood
•	 Improving educational and health outcomes for Beecher 

Terrace and Russell households
•	 Improving community connectivity
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CNI Implementation Grant funds 
will also be used to provide 
case management services and 
relocation counseling and benefits 
to Beecher Terrace households.

 If you are a current Beecher 
Terrace resident, please do NOT 
move, as moving will jeopardize 
your relocation benefits.  You will 
soon be receiving a letter from 
LMHA with more details about 
the upcoming relocation process, 
your relocation options and the 
timeframe for relocation, which is 
not expected to begin for another 
year (early 2018).  

There will also be a resident 
meeting in January or February 
with more details about your 
relocation options and benefits.  
In the meantime, you can contact 
Kathy Head at 569-3479 for more 
information.

LOUISVILLE AWARDED FY2016 CHOICE 
NEIGHBORHOODS IMPLEMENTATION GRANT! 

SEE PAGE 3 FOR MORE 
CNI GRANT UPDATES !

Braylyn Stewart has brightened one corner of the Russell 
neighborhood with 3 new murals enveloping the multi-use building 
at the corner of 18th Street and Muhammad Ali Boulevard. “There’s 
Love in Louisville” fills the once-blank wall to the left of the Sweet 
Peaches restaurant with pinks, purples and blues, while the second 
story corner bears an abstract image of Muhammad Ali next to the 
building’s address in large black and white lettering. 

Images in Stewart’s murals include a “fresh fish” sign (far left of 
the ground-level mural) that pays tribute to the former fish market 
that once operated in the building, a musician and “18th and 
Walnut” sign that serves as a reminder of the thriving business 
and entertainment district that once stood on Walnut Street (now 
Muhammad Ali Boulevard), and symbols representing each current 
building tenant (far right side). Stewart was chosen to do this work 
through a competitive application process that is being funded 
through the Fran Huettig Public Art Project, with support from Fund 
for the Arts, 1619 Flux: Art+ Activism, the Commission on Public Art 
and Louisville Metro Government. These murals were the first of 
five public art projects to be commissioned in west Louisville over 
the next five years.

Russell Mural

Braylyn Stewart adding the finishing 
touches to the mural

Panoramic image of ground-level mural

Abstracted image of Muhammad Ali and 
building address

4

Only a few short weeks ago, Louisville, 
Kentucky was the focus of the eyes of 
the world as we celebrated the life of the 
Greatest of All Time, The Louisville Lip, 
The Champ – Muhammad Ali. Thousands 
of mourners lined the boulevard 
that bears his name as Ali’s funeral 
procession passed through Russell, a 
neighborhood near and dear to his heart 
from his days as a Central High School 
student. 

News crews that typically capture 
Russell’s crimes and shootings, were 
focused instead on the outpourings of 
admiration for a man who became a 
human symbol of tolerance and peace to 
the world. The strength that Ali gained 
from growing up in Louisville’s struggling 
communities formed the foundation 
of his core principles of Confidence, 
Conviction, Dedication, Giving, Respect 
and Spirituality – the same principles 
we invoke as we embark upon our bold 
vision for a transformed Russell. 

We recently submitted a draft of Russel’s 
Transformation Plan to HUD (see pg 5) 
a plan that has continued to evolve over 

our 18 month planning process. We’ll 
be putting the finishing touches on 
the plan over the next few months. 

During the planning process, we 
have taken a hard look within and 
acknowledged the old policies 
that engendered years’ worth of 
disinvestment and hopelessness. 
But in looking forward, we also 
acknowledge our shared investment 
in this community – we are all 
connected, we are all human and 
we are all in this together. We must 
devote all of our energies, efforts 
and abilities to the work ahead, and 
honor the hard work and resilience of 
those who came before us. 

While visionary, the Vision Russell 
Transformation Plan charts a realistic 
path with the audacity and boldness 
that Muhammad Ali’s hometown most 
assuredly possesses. We hope that 
the eyes of the world remain on us, 
as we move forward to achieve what 
our collective hearts and minds have 
conceived.

Russell Choice Neighborhood 
Planning Initiative 

August 16th, 2016

Baxter Community Fest

Time
4:00 - 8:00 PM

Location 
Baxter Square Park
301 S. 12th St.

August 26th, 2016

Opening Ceremony African 
Heritage Festival

Time
7:00 - 9:00 PM
Location 
Kentucky Center for African 
American Heritage
1701 W. Muhammad Ali Blvd.

August 27th, 2016

African Heritage Festival

Time
8:00 AM- 7:00 PM
Location 
Muhammad Ali Blvd. to Cedar 
St. Between 17th and 18th St. 
(parade between 9th and 17th St.)

UPCOMING 
COMMUNITY
EVENTS
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If my mind can conceive it, and my heart can believe it - 
then I can achieve it. 

- Muhammad Ali

GOALS FOR 
VISION RUSSELL 

TRANSFORMATION 
PLAN

Boxing Glove sculpture by Ed Hamilton to honor 
Muhammad Ali in Smoketown

Louisville Metro Housing Authority Executive Director with 
Muhammad Ali

IMPROVE 
EDUCATIONAL 

OUTCOMES
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FOR ALL

INCREASE THE 
AVAILABILITY 

OF HIGH QUALITY 
MIXED-INCOME 

HOUSING

IMPROVE 
COMMUNITY 

CONNECTIVITY

IMPROVE 
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NEIGHBORHOOD  
SURVEY COMPLETED! 

 
Vision Russell Outreach 
Workers completed the 
neighborhood survey on 
October 5th. A total of 
481 people who live, 
work or worship in     
Russell participated in 
the survey. Survey     
results are available    
online at www.lmha1.org 
and will be presented at   
upcoming meetings. 

 
 
 

November 12, 2015 
Event: Education Task Force  
            Meetings  
Time: Morning Session -  
           10:00 – 11:30 am 
           Evening Session -     
           6:30 –   8:00 pm 
Location: Louisville Metro  
Housing Authority – 420 S. 8th St. 
 
November 17, 2015 
Event:  People Task Force  
             Meeting 
Time: 3:00 pm – 5:00 pm  
Location: St. Peter's United 
Church of Christ's - Russell Plaza, 
1407 W. Jefferson St., Suite 120 
 
November 18, 2015 
Event:  Joint Task Forces and 
             Coordinating Committee  
             Meeting 
Time: 10:00 am – 12:00 pm  
Location: Kentucky Center for 
African-American Heritage,  
Pavilion Lobby 
1701 W. Muhammad Ali Blvd. 
 
 
*Before attending a meeting, 
please call 502-719-7194, or visit 
www.visionrussell.com to  check 
for changes to meeting times or          
locations. 
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One of the top concerns voiced 
by Russell residents and stake-
holders at planning meetings is 
the neighborhood’s housing – 
how to preserve it’s historic 
buildings; how to increase 
homeownership opportunities; 
how to create more affordable 
rental and homeownership op-
tions, and how  to  help  existing   
homeowners with repairs.  
 

Inside this issue you can find 
some of the activities and      
programs that are currently    
underway to help address these 
community-wide concerns.  
 

Louisville Metro is diligently 
working with developers and 
buyers to help preserve         
historically significant buildings 
and to create a variety of        

Russell’s Housing and Homeownership Initiatives 

attractive and energy-efficient 
housing types in the Russell 
neighborhood.  “By offering a  
variety of options to the        
community, we improve the   
likelihood of being able to    
transform and improve this   
community, while maintaining 
some of the historic structures 
and elements that are unique to 
the Russell neighborhood”, said 
executive administrator Renita 
Rosa who oversees Louisville 
Metro’s housing development 
division.    
 
Detailed information on all of the 
programs can be found by      
visiting www.louisvilleky.gov or 
calling The Office of Housing 
and Community Development   
at 502-574-5850. 

 

• The Vision Russell Neighborhood Task Force is surveying      
business owners located in the Russell neighborhood to get 
a better understanding of their operations, their workforce needs, 
and opportunities to increase employment options for more     
Russell residents. 

 

• The information will inform the work currently underway by Vision   
Russell partners to transform the Russell community. 

 

• If you are a business owner whose operations or offices are locat-
ed in Russell, please visit the following website to take the survey 
online through November 30, 2015: 

 www.surveymonkey.com/r/RussellBusiness  

 

If you’d prefer to take the survey over the phone, please contact  
Amy Luckett at 502-719-7194. 

 

Renovation Underway 
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Russell Choice 
Neighborhood Initiative 

As part of the Choice 
Neighborhoods Initiative, the 
Louisville Metro Housing Authority 
(LMHA) received $1,000,000 from 
the Department of Housing and 
Urban Development (HUD) to 
implement “Action Activities” in 
Russell - physical projects that 
will spur additional community 
improvement and economic 
development in the neighborhood. 

Louisville Metro Government is 
contributing an additional $375,000 
towards these Action Activities.
HUD has provided clear guidelines 
for how Action Activity funding can 
be spent: 

Each of the projects must support 
Russell’s Transformation Plan and 
be completed during 2017. 

Projects must also: 

 ▫ Occur within a focused area 
in the Russell neighborhood 
outside of the Beecher Terrace 
community footprint. 

 ▫ Be physical improvements 
(funds cannot be used for 
services or programs). 

On September 29, 2016 
The U.S. Department of 
Housing and Urban (HUD) 
announced that Louisville 
is one of five finalists for 
the Choice Neighborhoods 
Initiative Implementation 
Grant. If selected, Louisville 
Metro Housing Authority 
could receive up to $29.5 
million in grant funds. 
This funding would be 
leveraged with other public 
and private resources to 
implement a comprehensive 
revitalization of the Russell 
neighborhood, including 
the Beecher Terrace public 
housing development. HUD 
anticipates announcing four 
winners in December 2016. 

Implementation 
Grant Finalist 
Announcement  

ACTION ACTIVITIES GRANT UPDATE: 
CALL FOR ACTION 2017 
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Free Cervical and 
Breast Cancer Screenings

Russell choice neighborhoods transformation plan

Attachment 40: Conceptual Site Plan Design

Fig 2. Conceptual Site Plan Design (on-site)

2

3

4

5

7

8

6

9

10

12

11

1

13

14

14

14

SITE CONTEXT
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2. Relocated Old Walnut St. Park

3. Renovated existing Baxter Community Center

4. Baxter Community Center Addition

5. Restored Olmsted — Designed Baxter Park 
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7. Community Center/Mgmt. Leasing Offices with Amenities
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9. Church of Our Merciful Savior
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Note: All residential blocks incorporate either an internal tot lot 
or recreation space and a community garden
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Every 3 minutes a woman in America is diagnosed with breast cancer and every 11 
minutes a woman dies from the disease.  Breast cancer strikes 1 in 8 women and kills 
more than 40,000 women across America every year.  Breast cancer is the second 
leading cause of cancer in women, second only to lung cancer.
   
A new report from the American Cancer Society finds that breast cancer rates among 
African-American women in the United States are increasing. Death rates from breast 
cancer among African-American women are 42% higher than in white women.
 
The American Cancer Society recommends that women age 45 to 54 should get 
mammograms every year.  If you have a relative who has had breast cancer, you 
should start sooner. 

To schedule a mammogram call Norton Health Prevention and Wellness at (502) 899-6842 or the James Graham Brown Cancer Center 
at (502) 562-4361. Passport and other insurance plans will pay for mammograms and if you don’t have insurance, there are programs 
that may cover the cost.  Call the Kentucky Women’s Cancer Screening Program at (502) 574-5221 if you have further questions. The Pink 
Counties Initiative is providing the Louisville Metro Department of Public Health and Wellness with funds for an outreach and education 
program on breast and cervical cancer screening that will run through the end of 2016. Contact Vision Russell Neighborhood Outreach 
Workers Julia Robinson at (502) 263-8976 or Jackie Floyd at (502) 263-8282  for more information on this initiative.  

Vision Russell Neighborhood Outreach Workers 
Jackie Floyd and Julia Robinson



In partnership with KentuckianaWorks, Jesus and a Job and 
the New Legacy Re-Entry Program, the Louisville Urban 
League (LUL) is working to attract and train minorities and 
women who want to pursue a career in the construction and 
skilled trade industries.  Called Kentuckiana Builds, this 10-
week comprehensive training and job placement program 
will train participants in 13 building trades including plumbing, pipefitting and carpentry. Once students have 
successfully completed the training, LUL will also provide job placement assistance as well as financial empowerment 
services, housing assistance and other supports that are key to long term success.

To be eligible, participants must be 18 years or older and U.S. Citizens, have a valid driver’s license, and a high school 
diploma or GED, and have registered with the Selective Service.

Orientations and information sessions for those who are interested in learning more about Kentuckiana Builds will 
be held on December 20th, 21st and 29th at 5:30 p.m. in the Louisville Urban League’s conference room. The next 
two 10-week training programs will begin on January 23rd and February 6th. If you are interested in learning more 
about Kentuckiana Builds or other job opportunities, please contact the Louisville Urban League at (502) 566-3371 or visit 
www.kentuckianabuilds.org.

Are there things you want to know more about? Contact Lhill@lmha1.org to share your newsletter suggestion.		
	  		          

Beecher Terrace resident Laisha 
Allen understands that for things to 
grow, they must be fed -  sometimes 
literally but also figuratively.  Whether 
it’s preparing a meal for once 
strangers to foster her passion for 
cooking and dream of becoming a 
caterer, or helping her kids reach 
their academic goals in schools by 
engaging in extracurricular programs, 
Allen understands how impactful her 
support, encouragement and a home 
cooked meal can be to others.

“Unfortunately, I live in a community 
where there is a lot of poverty and a 
lack of role models and opportunities 
for families who want to help their 
children improve academically,” said 
Allen who has three step-children 
and four children between the ages 
of 4-11. “Poverty breeds crime and 
in order to improve a community, 
education has to be at the forefront.”
That is why Allen was thrilled to 

discover “The Beech” - a tutoring 
program located in two former 
Beecher Terrace apartments. It wasn’t 
long after her middle school daughter 
began the program that Allen began 
volunteering at The Beech. Now her 
other children, including her 4-year 
old, are participating as well.

“The facilitators do an excellent job 
of establishing relationships with the 
parents and students and focusing 
on those academic areas that are key 
to succeeding in school,” said Allen.  
“My kids are at the point that they are 
eager to learn and can’t get enough of 
the homework and extra assignments 
they provide. It has made a huge 
difference and has accelerated their 
learning.”

As Allen considers the changes 
planned during the revitalization 
of Beecher Terrace, she hopes 
that educational programs and 
other family-oriented activities will 
become more prevalent at the Baxter 
Community Center.  “Right now, it’s 
not safe for kids to play outside and 
there isn’t a lot of activities in this 

neighborhood that families can enjoy 
or afford,” said Allen who keeps her 
kids busy in a variety of extracurricular 
activities including cheerleading, 
gymnastics, softball and t-ball.  

And while she’s eager to see more 
amenities brought to the Russell 
community, she believes that 
addressing crime is a necessary first 
step. “People need to feel like it’s 
safe for their kids to go outside and 
play. Right now, I don’t let my kids 
play outside because I’m fearful of 
what could happen.” Despite these 
concerns, Allen says she is cautiously 
optimistic. “I’m excited about the 
changes being discussed and the 
opportunities it may bring. But when 
it is done, I hope that the Russell 
neighborhood will still have that 
community feel and is a place that we 
still want to be.”

If you or someone you know is 
interested in learning more about 
programs offered at The Beech, 
please contact Rose Livingston at 
502-314-4173. 

Resident Spotlight:
Laisha Allen 

Urban League 
Apprenticeships

Action Grant 
Update

In June 2016, HUD awarded LMHA a $1 million 
Action grant to kick-start physical improvements 
that will enhance other redevelopment efforts 
within Russell and accelerate the neighborhood’s 
transformation.  This grant money will be invested in 
a focused area spanning from 13th to 18th and Cedar 
to Broadway, and used to repurpose vacant lots, 
improve Sheppard Park, create new “art” bus stops, 
and beautify some of the railroad overpasses, turning 
them into neighborhood gateways.

The Vision Russell Action Activity Selection Team 
is currently reviewing proposals for the re-use 
of vacant lots and the construction of “art” bus 
stops. Additional requests for proposals and other 
opportunities for community involvement are coming 
in early 2017. 

The final Vision Russell Transformation Plan will be 
submitted to HUD by January 17th, 2017, wrapping 
up a two-year community planning process funded 
through a $425,000 Choice Neighborhoods Planning 
Grant awarded to the LMHA in January 2015. Once 
the Transformation Plan has been finalized, it will 
be presented to the Planning Commission and then 
to Metro Council for adoption as Russell’s official 
neighborhood plan.

Stay tuned for details on an upcoming community 
meeting where the Vision Russell team will be providing 
an overview of the Transformation Plan, as well as 
updates on the CNI Action grant and the activities that 
will be taking place in conjunction with the recently 
awarded CNI Implementation grant.  

Please visit our website over the next couple of weeks 
(www.visionrussell.org) for more information on this 
meeting.  If you do not have access to the internet, you 
may call 502-569-3473 for more details. 

Final Vision Russell 
Transformation Plan 

Make your home warmer and more comfortable this winter.

You may be eligible for financial assistance to make energy conservation 
improvements to your home with the Weatherization Assistance Program and 
Project Warm. Eligible projects can include, but are not limited to, insulating attics 
and walls, repairing and/or replacing windows and exterior doors, and filling in 
hidden air leaks (only as needed).  Residents must have lived in their home (rented 
or owned) for a minimum of one year in order to receive assistance. Household 
must have a gross income no greater than 200% of poverty, adjusted for family 
size.

For more information on the Weatherization Assistance Program, please call (502) 574-
5850. For more information about Project Warm, please call (502) 636-9276

Weatherizing 
Your Home

2 3Coming Soon: CNI related job opportunities at www.visionrussell.org


